

# **Teacher Edition**

September 9, 2015

On August 6 the Kentucky Board of Education met in Frankfort and one of the items on the agenda was the summative ratings collected using Kentucky's Professional Growth and Effectiveness System (PGES).

In response to the data presented, Dr. Holiday stated:

"What we know is that our numbers are pretty reflective of what we are seeing nationwide. But we are concerned about the distribution. How can most teachers be rated high, yet only 50 percent of our students are performing at the highest levels?"

Commissioner Holiday went on to remind the board that the system is designed to promote professional growth among educators.

"We shouldn't focus on the label; we should focus on the feedback and how teachers can use it to grow and improve," Holliday said. "That will take a shift in culture."

In an effort to improve implementation of the system and increase its effectiveness, in the upcoming year the Kentucky Department of Education will provide more support for principals to provide high quality feedback to teachers, work to build capacity for use of the system in districts and increase the flexibility of the technology platform used for PGES.

Ultimately, the board voted not to include educator effectiveness as a specific measure in accountability, but to report the aggregate data publicly by district and state. The board will revisit the issue next year.

To view the full press release, click here.

#### **Completing self-reflection in EDS -- REMINDER**

If a district requires entry of self-reflections in the Educator Development Suite (EDS), educators **should not hit submit until it is determined that the entire self-reflection cycle is complete**. In the case of accidental submissions, the educator can upload additional reflections as artifacts to his or her professional growth plan in EDS.

There is only one window to enter self-reflection. Educators and principals may enter reflections and add additional reflections throughout the year by keeping the status of the self-reflection *In Progress*. The evaluator will see the status as *In Progress* but not be able to view the contents. Once the individual has completed all self-reflections for the year, the educator will click the *Submit Final* button. The evaluator will see the status *Submitted* and can view the contents. Once this occurs, the educator will not be able to modify the entry. There is not an option to create additional self-reflection windows.

In This Issue:

Reminder:
Completing SelfReflection in EDS

Educator selfreflection and PGES

PGES webpages are being brought In Focus

PGES student growth page

Teacher
Recruitment and
Retention for
Educational
Excellence (TRREE)
in Kentucky

Preparing for Student Voice (SV)

**PGES Quick Links:** 

PGES webpages

**EDS PL Resources** 

@KyPGES

@KyDeptofEd

KDE Facebook page

#### **Educator self-reflection and PGES:**

So why is it important for educators to reflect? When is it appropriate to reflect over our practice? How does one go about reflection?

In this <u>article</u>, Joe Harris, an English teacher and hybrid teacher leader from Lawrence County, shares self-reflection guidance that includes teacher examples. This article was originally published on this educator's <u>blog page</u>, where he writes on education related topics as well as themes outside of education.

### PGES webpages are being brought In Focus

In keeping with the theme *In Focus Together*, many PGES webpages have been updated and refreshed. All resources are still available but have been combined with other relevant material. To access the video tutorial and guidance, click <u>here</u>.

## PGES student growth page

The PGES student growth page is updated and now includes interactive graphics and combined resources. All steps of the student growth process are now located within a single <u>interactive graphic</u>. Please visit the PGES student growth <u>webpage</u> to learn more.

### Teacher Recruitment and Retention for Educational Excellence (TRREE) in Kentucky

The Teacher Recruitment and Retention for Educational Excellence (Project TRREE) initiative uses an innovative approach for recruiting teachers into fields such as special education, mathematics, science and elementary/secondary education. By focusing on career pathway exploration activities for middle and high school students and the utilization of the Individualized Learning Plan (ILP), an early identification teacher recruitment pipeline was created with the goal of increasing the teacher workforce in Kentucky.

Project TRREE sponsors activities throughout the year including Saturday college/career-readiness sessions and summer teacher recruitment leadership academies for students in grades 6-12. College and university professors from teacher preparation programs in Kentucky hold and attend quarterly meetings.

During the 2015 summer teacher recruitment leadership academies at Eastern Kentucky University and at Western Kentucky University, students stayed on campus and attended various sessions throughout the week with a focus on teambuilding, communicating, leadership, careers in teaching, cultural competency, résumé building and college preparation. P-12 teachers and administrators, university faculty and staff, and community leaders conducted the sessions.

For more information about Project TRREE, please contact <a href="mailto:renee.scott@education.ky.gov">renee.scott@education.ky.gov</a>.

#### **Preparing for Student Voice (SV)**

Student voice survey implementation procedures are expected to change for 2015-16. District SV POCs will receive information regarding the dates for a single implementation window. That communication also will include information regarding:

directions, guidance, and support for implementing the survey outside of IC

- revised support documents comprising the student voice toolkit
- guidance in opening and closing district identified SV windows
- support protocols for Infinite Campus and paper/pencil implementation

All changes to implementation require coordination in communication, technology support, and planning between administration and the SV survey point-of-contact.

To support the effective implementation of the survey, the Kentucky Department of Education is revising guidance and making updates to resources for use by districts. All information will be distributed to SV POCs and other appropriate audiences as soon as it is available.

For questions regarding student voice, please submit them to Joyce.Richards@education.ky.gov.